Box 532
Donnelly, Id 83615
Sept.15, 2000

John Westra
Idaho Dept. of Water Resources
1301 N Orchard
Boise, Id 83706
Dear John,

T am writing you concerning the construction of a pond, which I feel, is not in the best interest of

the Roseberry Irrigation District.
In the last week of August I noticed a track hoe working on the Ken McPhail property. Upon e e
turtner investigation Tiound that they were digging an existing pond deeper. This sma]%"opffd'ﬁg‘s‘al\‘\?éys‘ A
been a catch basin for run off in the spring and then dries up as summer progresses. By digging deeper they
had hit surface water which I believe belongs to Roseberry Irrigation District, as this pond is approximately
30 feet from the main irrigation canal. I talked with the Board of Directors on this matter and they had no
knowledge of any permits issued for this project. Also, this piece of property has no water rights in the
Roseberry District. I would appreciate you following up on this for me.

Sincerely,
Jerry Greenland
Water Master 65D




